
Closing Statement of Chairman Edolphus Towns 
 
 
At the outset of this hearing, I expressed strong reservations about 
the performance and cost of the V-22 Osprey, but I wanted to hear 
what our witnesses said today before reaching a conclusion. 
 
What we have heard today convinces me that the dream of a viable 
high-speed, long-range, tilt-rotor aircraft has not been realized. 
 
Moreover, there is at least some evidence that the aircraft is 
inherently unsafe. 
 
To sum up, it has problems in hot weather, it has problems in cold 
weather, it has problems with sand, it has problems with high 
altitude, and it has restricted maneuverability.  
 
The list of what the Osprey can’t do is longer than the list of what 
it can do.  
 
Not only has the Osprey failed to live up to its initial billing, it has 
failed expensively. 
 
Our investigation indicates that we’ve gotten half the aircraft for 
three times the cost – that’s not a recipe for longevity.  
 
I am going to ask the staff to prepare a report on the findings of 
this investigation, which we will forward to the Appropriations 
Committee with recommendations for further action.  It’s time to 
put the Osprey out of its misery. 


